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President’s report 
As the 2018-2019 year comes to a close, I would like to reflect on the mission of Kindred 

Clubhouse, the achievements we have made over the last year and our goals for the year 

ahead.  

We’ve had a number of new faces in and around the Clubhouse over the year so, I thought 

it was important to reflect on our journey thus far. Ignited by my frustration with program cuts 

and gaps in mental health services, I sent the idea of Kindred Clubhouse into the universe 

hoping it would resonate with those in the community. Over the past five years, our board, 

supporters, and members have remained dedicated to taking the Clubhouse from idea to 

reality.  

After a meeting last year in April with Federal Minister Greg Hunt and MP Chris Crewther, we 

were extremely grateful to have been granted $500,000 to support further development of 

the Clubhouse. This grant has allowed us to expand our services in a variety of areas 

including;  

• Increasing hours and services to include an additional eight-hour weekday with the 

long-term goal of being fulltime five days a week operation.  

• Employing our Clubhouse Manager, Kim Kerr who has been an invaluable asset to 

the Clubhouse due to his previous experience and knowledge in managing Bromham 

Place.  

• The ability to further employ additional staff once the Clubhouse expands its hours 

and operation.  

• Securing the rental of a property in Hastings which will provide consistency in service 

delivery and the ability to fully carry out the Clubhouse mission, which has been one of our 

biggest milestones.  

At present, we continue to hold our weekly Saturday meetings at Ebdale Hub as we slowly 

transition to our Hastings site. Clubhouse members have embraced this new opportunity 

and we have discussed the logistics of ensuring members are able to travel from Frankston 

to Hastings to attend.  

Our Clubhouse membership continues to grow and we are still proud to report we have not 

missed a day of operation! This provides our Clubhouse members with a service that is 

consistent and dedicated to meeting their needs.  
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President’s report 
 We have been fortunate to have the continued support of many community organisations, including Rotary Peninsula 2.0 

who, for the past four years, have graciously allocated monies raised from their annual Seaford Wetlands Fun Run to Kindred 

Clubhouse. This support has been vital throughout the Clubhouse development.  

Frankston Council has provided support through a grant that allows us to access a room at Ebdale Community Hub where we 

have been able to hold our weekly Saturday meetings.  This has been critical as it has allowed us to go from concept to 

implementation. We have also obtained a grant from The Lord Mayor’s Charitable Foundation which provides us with 

additional resources. 

Monash University has been committed to collaborating with the Clubhouse which allows OT students volunteer opportunities 

within the Clubhouse. This past year, Joanne, Helen and Maddie have been a core support at our Saturday meetings. We are 

very grateful for their commitment, eagerness to learn and willingness to share their skills and knowledge.  

2018-19 has seen us grow in leaps and bounds. Securing funding, a premise, and the support of the community has propelled 

us forward and provided us the foundation we need for the next stage of our journey.  

Special thanks to all of the organisations and individuals who continue to support us and believe in our values and mission. We 

are extremely grateful for your ongoing support.  

To our amazing board members, Kindred Clubhouse would not be possible without your continued dedication, passion and 

expertise. I could never have imagined how many incredible people I would meet throughout this process.   

To all of our Clubhouse Members, you are the reason we do this work. Thank you for allowing us to walk with you on your 

journey.  

As Sandra Day O’Connor eloquently states,   

“We don’t accomplish anything in this world alone and whatever happens is the result of the whole tapestry of one’s life and 

all the weavings of individual threads from one to another that creates something.”  

As members of the Clubhouse, you are not only committing to your own wellness, but also to that of your fellow Clubhouse 

members. The magic of the Clubhouse is the collective healing and transformation that occurs when you are supported by a 

community that is invested in your wellbeing. 

I look forward to participating in the magic that will continue to be created as the Kindred Clubhouse community grows in the 

coming year.   

Stefanie Poole - PRESIDENT  
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Manager’s report 

The 2018-2019 financial year has been a very exciting and productive 

time for Kindred Clubhouse. Receiving the Federal Grant for our 

clubhouse program at the start of 2019 has meant that we have now 

finally been able to move on from the ‘conversation’ stage and into 

the action phase, for making our fully functioning clubhouse a reality.  

It has been interesting to see how ideas or trends from the past, have 

tended to cycle around over time and have then returned as ‘new’ 

ideas or new trends. 

This appears to be the case for the clubhouse model in Victoria. Over 

the past 15 or so years, the number of centre-based programs for 

people with a mental illness has declined significantly and this has 

corelated with an increase in the amount of one-on-one support 

available. 

What hasn’t changed over this time though, is the impact that having 

a mental illness can have on an individual. This impact includes: social 

Isolation, low motivation, low self-image and low self-esteem, lack of 

confidence, feeling that you don’t fit in, poor diet and physical health, 

often feeling stuck and without a hopeful future. 

It is important for all of us to have social connections, to feel that we 

belong somewhere, that we are valued, accepted and do have a 

hopeful future. Our Kindred Clubhouse offers people membership and 

a place to belong.  

Having membership in an organisation provides important messages 

of belonging, fitting in, and having a place where you are always 

welcome. Being a member of the Clubhouse also provides people 

with the ‘rights’ that come with membership, and with these ‘rights’ 

come responsibilities. For a person living with the effects of mental 

illness, these simple things are very important and should not be taken 

for granted.  
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   We have been very excited to finally find premises for our Clubhouse which have a very 

welcoming feel to them. Initially we had been searching within the Frankston area, and then after 

five months of not finding anything suitable, we expanded the search area beyond Frankston. We 

had been hunting for a building which offered a sizable kitchen, had male and female toilets, was 

disability friendly, had a garden area and was located in a safe and attractive location. Our new 

home located at 29 Marine Parade Hastings has ticked all these ‘boxes’ with the exception 

perhaps of having much of a garden – but we have a park opposite. Recently (21/10/19) we were 

granted the Operating permit that we needed from Mornington Council so we are now all set to 

get going. Special thanks to Rob Poole for helping us with the internal renovations of the building 

and to Russel Poole for providing the skip which stored our donated office furniture, and then, for 

later delivering it to our building.  

We are now in the process of employing staff, expanding the clubhouse hours of operation and 

we will soon be tackling the task of developing some Transitional Employment Placements for 

our members. The next 12 months will be an exciting time of growth and development for our 

clubhouse. We currently have enough funding to take us through until the end of 2020, so a 

significant challenge for us next year will be to establish an ongoing funding source.  

It takes a community of people to establish and effectively operate a clubhouse program. I 

would like to take this opportunity to give a huge ‘thank you’ to the Kindred Board for their 

commitment, enthusiasm and efforts in establishing our clubhouse. Thank you also to our 

wonderful team of volunteers who have donated their time to each week, to the members for 

helping us to build our Clubhouse community, and to the other supporters who have helped 

champion our cause or have provided resources. It has been a fabulous collective effort. 

 

                                                                                             Kim Kerr - MANAGER 

 

   Manager’s report (continued) 

Page 6. 



 

President 

Stefanie Poole 
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Eric Linder 

 

Treasurer 

Sam Holyman 

 

Doug Neal 

Vice President 

Brad McLean Salome Argyropoulos Jacob Koster 

Michael Sillikens 
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Our Volunteers 

Since starting our Kindred Clubhouse program in September 2016, 

we have relied on our fabulous team of volunteers who turn up 

each weekend to help. Special thanks to our three Monash student 

volunteers- Maddie, Helen and Joanne. We look forward to 

continuing our relationship with Monash University in 2020. 
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I started coming to kindred Clubhouse about two years ago. I first 

heard about the Kindred Clubhouse when my sister showed me an 

article that was in the local paper. I remember that I was a little anxious 

about going – however after being there for a little while, I found it to 

be very welcoming. 

Going to Kindred helps to get me out of the house, it also means that I 

am meeting and talking with other people. If I were to just stay at 

home, I would probably be watching TV all day, so it is good that 

Kindred gets me out of the house. 

 I enjoy being involved in making the lunch on a Saturday and then 

sitting down with the other people to eat it together. It is a really good 

social activity each weekend. 

 It is also great that Kindred Clubhouse is open every Saturday. There 

are other places that are open on weekdays, but on weekends, 

everything is shut and there is not much to do. 

I like that I have an opportunity to be with other people who have 

experienced mental illness. There are others at Kindred who understand 

what it is like to be having a ‘bad ‘day. The people that go to Kindred 

are very supportive – they ‘get’ what is going on for you. 

 What the clubhouse model offers to members is really good. Involving 

the members in roles and teamwork is a positive thing. I really like that 

the clubhouse gives you somewhere where you actually belong. 

Feeling that you belong somewhere is so important. 
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I notice that usually when people start coming to Kindred 

Clubhouse they are feeling a little anxious and are struggling a 

bit socially – then after a little while, people connect with 

others and get involved. It has been good to be able to share 

our stories, and to really get to know each other. It has been 

nice seeing how people progress after they start coming 

along. We all say and do some dumb things at times – but it is 

a very supportive group. It is nice that you are missed if you 

don’t turn up. When I had a few months off in hospital – the 

response I received when I returned to Kindred was really 

welcoming. It was so nice that people were pleased to see 

me when I turned up again. 

It is reassuring to know the importance that the Clubhouse 

places of having a welcoming and ‘safe’ place to come to. I 

like that we have a code of conduct at Kindred and that 

people are expected to behave appropriately. It is very 

important that those attending do not have a negative 

impact on the sense of safety and comfort of others.  I also like 

that we are aiming to help people with some of the more 

challenging ‘things’ that are associated with having a mental 

illness, like appropriate hygiene and social etiquette. If 

someone in the kitchen is being involved in making my lunch, 

then l want to know that they have good hygiene. 

I am looking forward to getting involved in setting up our 

Clubhouse in Hastings – but I do not plan to attend every day. 

It is good to know that if I am having a nervy day, that going 

to Kindred will help to settle me down. It is great that you can 

be away from the Clubhouse for a while, but it is then ok to 

return. It is also good that we are straight with people – if their 

behaviour is a problem, we tell them. This helps people to 

change behaviours so that they fit in and are accepted. 

   SARAH – Clubhouse member Page 10. 
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Much work is being done to prepare 

our new building in Hastings. We are in 

the process of installing walls to create 

an administration section in the 

Clubhouse. This area will 

accommodate desks and computers.  

Work is also being done to set up the 

commercial kitchen and create a 

garden area. 

Kindred Clubhouse 

signage is soon to be 

erected on the front 

of the building (as per 

photo.) 

A new picket fence 

has been built to help 

give us an enclosed 

garden area. 
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